
 

 

 

PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 

Planning Board 

Whately, Massachusetts 

 

The Planning Board of Whately will hold a public hearing pursuant to M.G.L. Chapter 

40A (“the Zoning Act”), Section 5 on March 10, 2020 at 6:45 pm at the old Whately 

Town Hall, 194 Chestnut Plain Road, Whately, MA to discuss proposed changes to the 

Whately zoning bylaws.  

 

The Board is proposing revisions to the current zoning requirements for Large-Scale 

Ground-Mounted Solar facilities in Sections 171-8 Table of Use Regulations, 171-28.5 

Solar Electric Generating Facilities, and 171-37 Terms Defined.   

 

It is also proposing a change to the Prohibited Use section of section 171-28.4 Aquifer 

Protection District to prohibit the storage of manure outside structures designed to 

prevent contaminated runoff in Zone I, Zone II, Zone III and the Interim Wellhead 

Protection Area (IWPA). 

 

The full texts of the proposed zoning changes can be found at the Town Clerk’s office at 

4 Sandy Lane, Whately MA, and in the Planning Board section of the Whately town 

website at www.whately.org/planning board. This notice is also published electronically 

on www.recorder.com/public-notices and www.masspublicnotices.org.  

         

        Planning Board, Whately 

        Don Sluter, Chair 
                   Feb 25 and Mar 3, 2020 
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